
Welcome to the Trimley St Mary Parish Council news March 2024

High Road Safety The Parish Council continues to monitor the 
traffic flows via the detailed information downloaded from our 2 
Speed Awareness Cameras. At peak periods, vehicle 
movements exceed 10,000 daily. From the information it is noted that 
they have an effect in reducing the speeds of the majority of vehicles 
passing these points. The ability of pedestrians to safely cross the road 
at pressure points is proving challenging.

The PC have met Suffolk County Council officials, supported by 
Councillor Bird and commissioned a feasibility study to provide a 
new pedestrian crossing in the vicinity of the Welcome Hall and the 
Church. This is also supported by District  Councillor’s Ninnmey and 
Reeve. It is believed this could be delivered by mid-2025 to provide a 
much needed safety crossing for our parishioners when using  the 
facilities within this area.

The Council further negotiated with SCC to reinstate all the barely 
visible white lines in the village.



There are two Speed awareness Camera’s at either end of the High 
Road.

We also note with concern that some parents are continuing to escort 
children across the High Road without using the Pelican Crossing. 
There was recently an incidence where a parent stepped out from 
behind a parked car; fortunately a serious incident was avoided by the 
prompt reaction of the motorists

As a Council we review the safety measures required by all road users 
and continue to lobby on the behalf of the parishioners to improve the 
infrastructure of the village.

Spring Flowers: as part of the parish plan we planted over  2000 
spring bulbs and many of bee-friendly shrubs around the village, 
some of these bulbs are on the green on the eastern side and we 
would appreciate it if the public did not park there.

Welcome Hall Booking: 

Phone or text: 07824 309712

Email: thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com

Parish Council Meetings are at the Welcome hall at 7.30pm.on 
the first Monday of the month. Members of the public very 
welcome.

 Monday 4th March 2024

Monday 8th April 2024

Monday 13th May 2024

Monday 3rd June 2024      

Monday 1st July 2024

No meeting August 2024

Monday 2nd September 2024

mailto:thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com


Monday 7th October 2024

Monday 4th November 2024

Monday 2nd December 2024

Clerk Nicky Dunn: 07795 824733

clerk@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk 

www.facebook.com/trimleystmaryparishcouncil 
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